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Dear Praying Partner, 
 Psalm 97:12 says “Rejoice in the LORD, ye righteous; and give 
thanks at the remembrance of his holiness.” I’m so thankful for all 
that God is doing and has done.  It's been an incredible first half of 
2022 but is it fall yet?  It has been hot.  But God has been so very 
good to us.  I want to thank each and every one of you for praying 
for our trip to NYC.  The Lord really blessed.  Our sending church, 
Way of the Cross Baptist Church, sent our Pastor on a missions trip 
to come up with us to see the burden first hand.  We had an 
opportunity to do some soul winning and tract evangelism in 
Jamaica.  We were able to be with Gospel Light Baptist Church on 
that Sunday.  It was a great privilege to preach to the young people 
in Sunday school, and then to get to preach the evening service as 
well.  It was also great to hear my Pastor preach in NYC.   The Lord 
really knitted the hearts of the people of Gospel Light Baptist Church with the hearts of my Pastor and his family .  We 
were able to take my Pastor and his family over into Manhattan to see the Statue of Liberty, Grand Central Station, 
Times Square and the 9/11 Memorial.  It was awesome for them to be able to see all of the Glamorous NY as we call 
it, but to see the stark differences in that part of the city and where God has led us to start in Queens.   

Pray with us for my Friend Steve!

  Back in April God allowed us to be a part of Calvary Baptist Church in Ft. Walton 
Florida’s mission conference.  Every one was such a blessing to us.  Pastor Stevens lined it 
up for us to stay with the Glenning’s.  Brother Steve and sister Linda are just incredible.  
Brother Steve has a very similar personality to me and is just a hoot to be around.   He 
was in the Air Force and also a teacher.  Back in 2017 he was diagnosed with MS.   Then 
in 2020 his new doctor thought that maybe he didn’t really have MS.  Now his newest 
doctor again thinks he has MS.   All the while brother Steve is dealing with a lot of pain.  
The Lord allowed me to spend some time with brother Steve and sister Linda this past 
week and it was a real blessing to me and my family.  Would you please take the time to 
lift him up prayer.  I am praying for a miraculous healing.  I know that we serve the great 
physician and that he can if it he his will heal brother Steve.   

Pray with us for the remainder of our Deputation!
 We are thrilled to let you all know that God lead several new churches to partner with us this last month.  Many of you know that 
our prayer right now is that God will reveal all of our support to us by March of next year.  We will have to either move or re-sign 
our lease and we really don't want to do the later, and every day we're not where God has called us to be is a missed opportunity 
to give the Gospel to a lost person in NYC. Would you pray about this with us.  
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